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_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Chief of Police Brandon Wilhelm 
 

“To protect and serve, in partnership with our community, through integrity and compassion.” 

 

 

TO:  Dodgeville City Common Council 

 

FROM: Chief Brandon Wilhelm 

 

RE:  December 2024 Chief of Police Report (January 7th Council Meeting) 

 

 

-December 2024 Calls for service. 241 compared to 173 in 2023=39% increase. 

 

-2024 had 2971 calls for service compared to 2385 in 2023= 24.5% increase 

 

-Police Department Annual Report for 2024 will be submitted in March 2025 

 

-We have shifted over to our new reporting system- Zuercher.  

 

-Working on finalizing the City Emergency Response Plan in January. 

 

Motions/New Business: 

 

-Looking to update our Wellness Policy (attached). Requesting formal council action to approve 

the wellness day addition to the Dodgeville Police Department Wellness Policy in the form of a 

motion.  

 

-2025 squad arrived in early January. We are still working on getting both squads outfitted. 

Requesting formal council action and consideration in the form of a motion to remove the 2017 

Ford Explorer from our fleet, utilizing Wisconsin Surplus as the facilitator of the sale and request 

the proceeds to be utilized towards any remaining costs for the outfitting of the 2025 squads. 

 

 

 

 

 


